# COUNCIL - ADDENDUM SEPTEMBER 10, 2001

#### **ROAD WATCH PROGRAM**

#### Recommendation

The Safe City Committee recommends:

That City of Vaughan and the Region of York endorse the Road Watch Program in principle; and

That Safe City Committee requests that staff provide a report on the feasibility of implementing the Road Watch Program in the City of Vaughan, and investigate any possible funding and/or grants available to implement the Program.

## **Purpose**

A request from the Safe City Committee for the City of Vaughan and York Region to endorse the Road Watch Program in principle and to request a report on the feasibility of implementing the Program in the City of Vaughan.

### **Background - Analysis and Options**

At the Safe City Committee meeting of August 23, 2001, Councillor Linda Pabst, Township of King, and Constable Ruta Delzotto, Ontario Provincial Police, appeared before the Committee to promote and provide information with respect to the Road Watch Program.

Following the presentation, the Safe City Committee recommended that the City of Vaughan and York Region be requested to endorse the Road Watch Program in principle and that staff provide a report with respect to the implementation of this Program in the City of Vaughan and investigate any possible funding available.

### **Attachments**

- 1. Brochure "Road Watch, Township of King"
- 2. Citizen Report Form

# Report prepared by:

Rose Magnifico, Assistant City Clerk

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor Bernie Di Vona Chair Safe City Committee